

From: Talib Talib
Sent: Monday, September 12, 2005 12:35 PM
To: Ken Brouwer; Les Galbraith
CC: Mark Burke
Subject: RE: Mt Polley

Hi Ken

- Regarding inclinometer, I found MP don't possess the tool for data reading (Probe), it is not about the poor boy only. They used to order the probe from Slope Inclinometer on rental basis for couple of weeks to do this test, which was costing them around \$ 2000.
- We are at a stage that we could install the new 3 inclinometers; I've already surveyed the locations of the inclinometers and marked them.
- To install the new inclinometer it is a matter of scheduling manpower and equipment for 4- 5 days to set the area (the wells will be in Zone C, where big rocks and Geotextile has to be removed and a ramp has to be built to give access to a driller) I've talked to Ron and John about this matter, it seems their priority is to raise the dam at this stage.
- Since, the rental is expensive, I suggest we install the new 3 inclinometers and run the test for the 5 wells in one shoot (If delay the test is an option!).

I will talk to Mark about it this issue in more details to pass it to Les.

Regards

Talib

-----Original Message-----

From: Ken Brouwer
Sent: Mon 12/09/2005 11:10 AM
To: Talib Talib; Les Galbraith
Cc: Mark Burke
Subject: RE: Mt Polley